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   BOARD RESOLUTION NO. 24-1676 
Pertaining to authorizing professional services with Gale-Tec Engineering, Inc. to provide soil borings for 2025 
lead service line replacement project areas. 
 
 
 

 

Board Resolution No. 24-560 approved master contracts with multiple firms to provide engineering services 
support to SPRWS in various disciplines. Gale-Tec Engineering, Inc. was awarded a master contract in the 
discipline of Geotechnical/Testing which resulted in the formation of master contract No. 4643. The attached 
scope of work proposed by Gale-Tec Engineering, Inc., subject to the terms of master contract No. 4643, will 
provide SPRWS with soil boring information for SPRWS 2025 lead service line replacement project areas. The 
tasks of this scope of work include 98 soil borings, compilation of soil boring logs, and patching of the bore holes.  

SPRWS staff have negotiated the scope for the project. Gale-Tec Engineering, Inc. has agreed to provide such 
services at an estimated cost of $173,994.50. 
 
Costs for these services qualifies for reimbursement by the Public Facilities Authority under the Master 
Agreement between the Board and the PFA approved by the Board at its August 20, 2024 meeting. 
 
Attached: Scope of Work, Fee Summary, Master Contract 4643 
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